BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BIRTH

McPherson - Randy and Rose Marie (nee VanDer Heyden) of Alexandria Ont., are pleased to announce the birth of their daughter Jayme at the Hotel Dieu Hospital, Cornwall, Ont. on February 1st 2002. Baby weighed 8lbs 9ozs. A little sister for Jennifer. Proud grandparents are Mr. & Mrs. Frits Van Der Heyden of Huntingdon and Keith & Irma McPherson of Dundee.

ENGAGED

LAFRAMBOISE-LOWDEN - Guylaine Perreault and Jimmy Laframboise are pleased to announce the engagement of their daughter Sabrina Laframboise to Kevin Lowden, son of Linda and John Lowden. Wedding is set for August 10, 2002

DIED

OOSTING, Margje - formerly from Bainsville, Ontario, passed away peacefully in her 91st year on Thursday, January 31, 2002 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital in Ormstown, Quebec. Predeceased by her husband, Jan, and son, Hendrik. Lovingly remembered by: Tjibbe (Joe) and his wife, Grace; Hans and wife, Anne; Klaasje and her husband, Bill; Johannes (John) and his wife, Dianne; Willem and partner Linda. Fondly remembered by 13 grand-children and 7 great-grandchildren. A memorial service will be held later at Howick United Church, Howick, Quebec.

LANG, W. Garry - Fifty-five, Georgetown, ON, passed away in peace on Saturday February 9th, 2002 with his family at his side after a second illness of cancer bravely borne. Garry was born in Ormstown Ouabee and graw up there. He was the Ormstown, Quebec and grew up there. He was the son of the late Donald and Jean (Bennie) Lang. He attended Sir George Williams University in Montreal. Over the years he worked in Toronto and Montreal for various insurance companies, the last twenty-two years for ACE/INA (CIGNA). For the last 18 years he lived in Georgetown, ON. Garry's love and companionship will be dearly missed by his wife Nancy (Waller) Lang. His strength, support, guidance and encouragement will be cherished always by his children Darren, Rob and Katie. He will be fondly remembered by special friends Marnie and Rechelle. Garry will be sadly missed by his brother Darel (Dawn), sister Anne (Geoff), moth er and father in law, Grace and Glenn Waller, his aunt Ina (Roy), brothers and sisters in law Bryan and Shirley, Brent and Deb, Cindy, Bob and Betty and all his nieces and nephews. He thoroughly enjoyed the company of relatives and friends at parties and will be fondly remembered for his humour and laughter. He liked to work hard with dedication to his family and his job. He loved the dedication to his family and his job. He loved the outdoors and gardening and yard work. Friends were received at the J. S. Jones & Son Funeral Home, 11582 Trafalgar Road, north of Maple Ave., Georgetown, (905) 877-3631 on Tuesday from 2-4 & 7-9 PM. Funeral service will be held at \$1. 7-9 PM. Funeral service will be held at St. John's United Church (11 Guelph Street), Georgetown on Wednesday February 13th at 1:00 PM. Interment in Conningsby Cemetery, Hillsburgh in the spring. In memory contributions to the Terry Fox Foundation, Wellspring or a charity close to your heart would be appreciated.

LAURIN, Murielle - In Ormstown on February 10, 2002. Beloved Mother of Mark, Scott, Sunday, Linda, and Nika. Also Survived by grandchildren, great grandchildren, family and friends. Cremation took place. A memorial service will be held at a later date. Arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

MAXWELL, Lenore B - 73 years old, or Martindale CT., died at home suddenly on Friday, February 8, 2002. She was born on January 21, 1929 in Huntingdon, Quebec, the daughter of the late Frederick and Hazel (Courtney) Patterson. Mrs. Maxwell moved to the United States in the late 1950's and was married to Velmore L. Maxwell, who died in 1988. Prior to moving to Halfmoon, she and her husband resided in Ballston Spa. Until the time of her death, Mrs. Maxwell was the office manager for S & B Computer of Halfmoon, where she had worked for nearly 15 years. Previously, she had worked as the office manager for Knolls Realty. Lenore was a member of the American Legion Mohawk Post #1450 in Halfmoon. She enjoyed cooking, and family members described her as a very giving person. She is survived by one son, Courtney F. Maxwell of Halfmoon. Other survivors include 2 sisters; Rita Sadler of Charlotte, NC and Ellen Rennie of Huntingdon, Quebec as well as hundreds of friends and loving family members. She was pre-deceased by 2 brothers, Thomas and Paul Patterson. Funeral services will take place Monday evening at 8:00 PM at the Gordon C. Emerick Funeral Home, 1550 Route Nine in Clifton Park. Relatives and friends are invited to attend and may also call from 5 to 8 PM Monday at the funeral home. Spring interment will take place at the Jonesville Cemetery. Should friends desire, memorial contributions may be made to the American Legion Mohawk Post # 1450, 275 Grooms Road, Clifton Park, New York 12065. Arrangements have been entrusted by the family to the Gordon C. Emerick Funeral Home, 1550 Rt. 9 Clifton Park, New York 12065.

DIED

McDOWELL, Elizabeth (née O'Neil) - Peacefully at the Huntingdon County Hospital on February 8th, 2002 passed away Mrs. Elizabeth O'Neil McDowell aged 88 years. Predeceased by her first husband Homer Fournier and her second husband Clarence McDowell, her son Charles McDowell and her stepson Albert Fournier. She leaves to mourn her daughter Rosetta (Ron Boyer), two sons Gerald (Elizabeth Elliott) and Wayne (Kim Laberge), two stepdaughters Muriel (Denis Hurteau) and Marjorie (Egide Robidoux), eight grandchildren Malcolm, Richard, Michael and Peter English, Brian, Pamela, Jordan and Brandon McDowell, three great grandchildren, nieces, nephews, relatives and friends. Visitation was held at the Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. 170 Chateauguay St., in Huntingdon on Sunday February 10th, 2002. A funeral service took place at St-Joseph's Church in Huntingdon on Monday February 11th, 2002 at 11 a.m. Burial in St-Joseph's Cemetery. In lieu of flowers donations to the Ladies' Auxiliary of Huntingdon County Hospital or the charity of your choice would be appreciated by the family.

IN MEMORIAM

GRAHAM, Christena

In loving memory of a dear mother, mother- in-law and grandmother who passed away February 13, 2001.

You had a smile for everyone, You had a heart of gold, You left the sweetest memories The world could ever hold. To us you were someone special What more is there to say Except to wish with all our hearts That you were here today.

Forever in our thoughts Melvin, Verna & family

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank my relatives and many friends in the Chateauguay Valley who sent me cards, flowers, photos, telephone calls, or came to my home on January twenty-fourth for my 90th "Birthday Celebration".

All was much appreciated Addie Roy

Jeanne Campeau

Huntingdon's Angels

At the far end of Chateauguay Street sits a small two storey building known as the Huntingdon County Hospital. It is small enough that it blends in nicely within this residential area. Inside the walls of this little hospital is hidden a very big secret. Behind these walls it is filled with love and dedication by the nurses that work there. You may not see them at first, but if you look closely you will see wings on each of the nurses' backs. They are true angels that walk the halls and care for our loved ones. Their kindness, compassion and genuine love of their work and their patients (and family members) is an example that any hospital could learn from. This is what real nursing is all about. These angels took exceptional care of my sister and once again exceeded themselves and proved their dedication in the care of my dad. Special thanks to Elaine Simpson who sat with my mother until I returned to be with her myself. Special thanks to each and every one of these angels. No words can express my gratitude and admiration to each of these ladies who walk the halls of the second floor. Love to all of you

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Gerard Campeau wish to thank Barrie Memorial Hospital 3rd floor nursing staff for the care he received while a patient there, Huntingdon County Hospital 2nd floor nursing staff for the exceptional care he received during his final days. Thank you Elaine Simpson for being with me in his final minutes. Drs. Kevin Brisssette, Jean Rosenberg & Jean Pierre Hebert, Father Gabriel Clement and the French Choir. George & Gladys Renaud, Clarence & Theresa Oulmet, Tom & Florence McNaughton, Maddie & Leo Curran who were always just a phone call away. Family, friends & neighbors who sent flowers, cards of sympathy, phone calls & food, donations to Barrie Memorial Hospital, Huntingdon County Hospital and Canadian Cancer Society. A request fulfilled by Christopher, Dale and Ian. To everyone who paid their final respect at Montpetit Funeral Home and attended his service in spite of inclement weather, traveling near and far, Lawrencetown & Darthmouth, N.S., Odenton, Maryland, Oshawa & Brighton, Ontario, Ogdensburg N.Y. (Bro. Guy Roddy) and Montreal. Jacques Montpetit for a service beyond compare, Canadian Legion Branch #81 for lunch. Please accept this as a heartfelt and personal thank you.

Shirley, Maureen, Jeanne & Chris, Julie & Dale, Amy & Ian Granddaughters, Michelle & Meagan Great-grandsons, Nathaniel & Vincent

The family of the late Ruth Warden would like to thank Dr. Rosenberg, the nurses and staff of the Huntingdon County Hospital for the excellent care Ruth received while a resident there. Also a sincere thank you to everyone who expressed sympathy with cards, donations or kind words after her death. Everything was very much appreciated.

The Warden & Campbell Families







